-----Original Message-----

From: Dave ***** [mailto:Dave@bighammer.net]

Sent: Friday, August 13, 2004 10:07 AM

To: 'Philip Van Cleave'

Philip,

  I found the article below in the Connection newspapers 

concerning an assault on the GW Pkwy. bike trail...  

Opportunity only knocks once, so I sent Senator Allen a 

letter detailing what should be done.  I haven't heard back 

from him yet, so I think he needs to hear from some more 

constituents...  

July 23, 2004

Dear Senator Allen,

I am writing to you today to ask for your help in ending the 

totally unreasonable ban on firearms in National Parks.  As 

you know, the National Park Service, under the Department of 

the Interior, bans possession of any ‘usable’ firearms but 

for limited exceptions set forth in the Code of Federal 

Regulations Title 36 Section 2.4.  Our National Parks are 

treasures that all citizens should be able to safely enjoy, 

but of late that has not been the case.  Rising crime in 

National Parks has driven many people away.  Many of these 

parks are very remote, and under-patrolled by law 

enforcement.  Here in Virginia, Shenandoah National Park was 

the scene of a murder, and recently a woman was assaulted on 

the George Washington Parkway bicycle trail.  I have included 

a newspaper article detailing the pitifully inadequate 

response of Law Enforcement in this case, underscoring the 

need for individuals to be empowered to once again protect 

themselves.

In the article below, it details how a woman was accosted and 

escaped, but it took Law Enforcement over 30 minutes to 

respond.  This woman was very fortunate, and more importantly 

she could easily have been beaten, raped, or murdered in but 

a few seconds.  She is someone’s mother, daughter, wife or 

sister and a citizen who is entitled to be able to defend 

herself, as are we all.

Senator Allen, as a citizen of, Governor and Senator for the 

Commonwealth of Virginia, you have repeatedly shown great 

leadership, and support for the law-abiding citizens of 

Virginia.  You have also repeatedly, and consistently shown 

the great support for the individual right of the citizens to 

keep and bear arms that so accurately represents the citizens 

of the Commonwealth of Virginia.  I write to you today to ask 

you for your assistance in getting this ban on firearms in 

the National Parks overturned with immediacy so that law 

abiding citizens may defend themselves.  There can be no 

justification for the National Park Service to prohibit law-

abiding citizens from exercising their right to defend 

themselves.

The solution to this problem would be to amend Title 36 CFR 

section 2.4 to do away with the ban on firearms and weapons, 

and enforce the laws of the State, as the US Park Police are 

already entitled and empowered to do.  This would be a 

simple, and efficient way to maintain order in the parks, 

while still preserving the resources of the parks 

themselves.  This lifting of the ban on firearms would not 

necessarily impact hunting regulations, thus still keeping 

park visitors and wildlife safe.  Additionally, it is my 

belief that the National Park Service should honor any 

license, or permit to carry a firearm issued by any state, or 

locality within the United States.  These people have already 

proven themselves to be law abiding and honorable citizens 

and crossing political boundary should not cause those 

persons to have their rights to defend themselves infringed.

Thank you for your continued service to the Commonwealth of 

Virginia.

Best Regards,

David *****
http://www.connectionnewspapers.com/article.asp?

article=38227&paper=69&cat=104

Response To Assault Questioned

Attempted sexual assault case raises concerns about safety on 

bike trail.

By Gale Curcio

July 22, 2004

Ruth Matthews wants to know why it took so long for somebody 

to respond to an emergency call she placed last Tuesday after 

learning that a teenage girl had been accosted by a man on 

the George Washington Parkway bike trail.

“A 16-year-old girl was running and was accosted by a man 

with a gun on the trail near the Tulane Drive exit off the 

Parkway. There is a parking lot on the south side of the 

parkway there and benches on the trail. She got away, and 

stopped me from going in that direction, telling me there was 

a man with a gun ahead,” said Matthews, who had been running 

towards where the incident had happened. Matthews stayed with 

the girl and together they flagged down a biker, who called 

911 on his cell phone.

“We called police using 911. It took them over half an hour 

to respond to the scene. Once there, one park policeman said 

he’d been about a mile away and that the dispatcher had sent 

him to Belle Haven Marina though I had clearly and repeatedly 

told the dispatcher that we were about one mile south of 

Belle Haven park on the trail.

“The 911 dispatcher told us she couldn’t reach Park Police. 

She sent Fairfax County police at last after asking 

repeatedly where we were since she was unfamiliar with the 

area, and then finally the Park Police showed up in force, 

including with a helicopter. Still, it took them over a half 

hour for them to get there — plenty of time for the guy with 

the gun to get away before the cops ever thought to come.”

Once the police did arrive, they proceeded to do an 

investigation with officers on foot and in helicopter. They 

combed the area just north of the stone bridge and Dyke 

Marsh, but did not find any suspects.

DETECTIVE R.M. ABT, who is the lead investigator on the case, 

said that they are still investigating the incident. When 

asked if they were checking whether or not there was a 

connection to the incident that happened recently on Holmes 

Run bike path in Alexandria, she said that “they’d be foolish 

not to.” She did not, however, speculate on whether or not 

there was any connection. 

A press release was issued by the Park Police with a general 

description. 

Matthews said that the victim told her that the suspect 

was “not tall, not very heavy — maybe 5’4”, wore jeans and a 

light T-shirt. Maybe Hispanic. The gun was in his pants 

waistband in front covered by a T-shirt.” The victim said 

that he did pull the gun as he threatened. Matthews said she 

asked the police what she could have done to get a faster 

response. 

“He thought we should have given street crossings, but what 

more could we have told her since we were on the trail and I 

hadn’t noted what mile marker we were at? It’s important to 

be aware, but as many times as I’ve been on that trail over 

the years, I don’t have that mile marker info memorized — and 

the dispatcher didn’t know the park, or the parkway, it 

seemed, since she was Fairfax County Police, not Park Police, 

and it is Park Police jurisdiction,” Matthews said.

MPO Greg Kottemann, crime prevention officer, said that he 

spoke to Lt. Joe Hill, commander of the Fairfax County 911 

Dispatch Center, and said that it may have seemed like a long 

time, but the records showed that Fairfax County had 

responded within 10 minutes; he wasn’t certain about the Park 

Police response. Kottemann said that while the Park Police 

maintain the parkway itself, Fairfax County also has 

concurrent criminal jurisdiction over the area. The 

helicopter that was sent came from Fairfax County. 

“My advice for using the bike trail is to pay attention to 

landmarks (like the stone bridge) and mile markers. Runners 

should always have a cell phone with them and we encourage 

people to not wear headphones while running,” Kottemann 

said. “Recognize your surroundings and if you’re not sure 

where you are, go out to the parkway and point out where you 

are.”

ABT ALSO advises runners to carry a cell phone. Matthews said 

that Abt told her that women alone should not be out on the 

bike trail without a cell phone and suggested programming the 

number for Park Police, which is 202-619-7300; this would 

eliminate the need to go through the 911 system. Matthews was 

also told that this number was posted along the trail, so 

after the incident happened, she went out and checked.

She said that there was one notice posted by the rest rooms 

at Belle Haven, but the number had faded and could not be 

seen. Another bulletin board located near Northdown Road had 

the number, but that was barely legible. Matthews said that 

there was nothing in between.

Matthews’ main concern is that people know what’s going on. 

She posted a report on one of the runner’s clubs Web sites 

and is hoping that somebody will post signs (with emergency 

numbers) along the trail again.

“I think that women running, walking or biking alone will 

want to know this happened. They can then be more alert and 

observant,” Matthews said.

